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THE PLANNING BOARD 
TOWN OF FRANCESTOWN, NEW HAMPSHIRE 

 
 

January 9, 2013 
MINUTES 

 
 
Planning Board Members Present: L. Kunhardt, M.Tartalis, A.Arnold, H.Camirand, 
P.Tolman, L.Ames, B. Lindgren, B. McNeil 
 
Others Present: Henry Kunhardt, Polly Freese, Bill McAuley, Tom Anderson, Betsy 
Hardwick, Charlie Pyle, Maureen von Rosenvinge, Sarah Pyle, Betty Behrsing 
 
Mike Tartalis is taking the minutes. 
 
The meeting was brought to order at 7:10 pm.  
 
Unfinished Business: CIP Long Term Focus 
 
 
Police Department – Nothing at this time. 
 
Highway Department – Gary Paige addressed the board.  Discussion ensued 
concerning Pleasant Pond Road construction, costs and remaining work to be done, 
status of backhoe and possible purchase of a used one, status of grader purchase, 
status of bridges to be repaired. 
 
Conservation Commission – Betsy Hardwick (?) addressed the board concerning 
milfoil treatments and monitoring at Pleasant Pond. 
 
Discussion ensued concerning obtaining a traffic counter. 
 
 
Discussion ensued regarding the Town Building, the cost to repair and renovate and 
possible funds to be placed into CIP. 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:15 pm. 
 
 
        Respectfully Submitted, 

       Barbara Martin 


